
 
 
 
June 25, 2018 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
201 High Street, SE, Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97301-3398 
 
Attn:  Filing Center 
 
RE:  LC 67 and LC 70 – PacifiCorp’s 2017 Integrated Resource Plan and 2019 

Integrated Resource Plan 
 
The Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) issued Order No. 18-138 in docket 
LC 67, PacifiCorp’s 2017 Integrated Resource Plan (IRP) on April 27, 2018.  As part of that 
order, the Commission directed PacifiCorp to perform additional analysis of unit-by-unit coal 
retirement scenarios.  This additional analysis was directed by the Commission to be completed 
and provided to the Commission and parties in docket LC 67 by June 30, 2018.  PacifiCorp will 
complete this analysis by the June 30, 2018 deadline and provide the results of the analysis to 
parties in docket LC 67.  PacifiCorp provides this letter to clarify how PacifiCorp will provide 
the analysis to the Commission and to parties.   
 
In addition to providing the analysis to parties in docket LC 67, PacifiCorp will present the 
analysis at its 2019 IRP June 2018 public input meeting.  Specifically, the analysis will be 
presented at a confidential work session on June 28, 2018, and consistent with the protective 
orders in place in LC 67 and LC 701, the confidential work session can be attended by 
stakeholders that have signed the protective order in either LC 67 or LC 70.  Similarly, copies of 
the confidential presentation materials will be available to stakeholders that have signed the 
protective order in either LC 67 or LC 70.  Finally, consistent with the Commission’s IRP 
guidelines and PacifiCorp’s long-standing IRP process, stakeholders will have the opportunity to 
participate in the development of the 2019 IRP and will have the ability to request information 
from PacifiCorp.  PacifiCorp notes that the protective order in place for LC 67 is the same as the 
protective order in LC 70.   
 
PacifiCorp appreciates the importance of stakeholder engagement in its IRP process.  Although 
the analysis required by the Commission in LC 67 is new, PacifiCorp’s process for robust, open 
and transparent stakeholder engagement has not changed.   
 
 
 
 

                                                 
1 Order No. 16-461 and Order No. 18-216 are the protective orders issued by the Commission for dockets LC 67 and 
LC 70, respectively. 
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Please direct any questions on this filing to Natasha Siores, Manager, Regulatory Affairs, at 
(503) 813-6583. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Etta Lockey, 
Vice President, Regulation 


